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Volunteer Spotlight 
PROFILE ON KARL RAUP, FINANCIAL RECORDING SECRETARY 

Some may think that itôs a role that heôs 

always held, but Karl Raup estimates he has 

served as the Financial Recording Secretary 

for FCC for 20 years, give or take a few.  

Through the years Karl has witnessed many 

changes in the church and his volunteer 

ministry. When he first took over the role of 

counting the Sunday offerings from Betty 

Leffler, the church used the traditional 

numbered envelope system for keeping track 

of individual giving. Each person or family of 

givers received a box of uniquely numbered 

envelopes to place their offerings in 

throughout the year, and giving was tracked by envelope 

number. That practice has waned as giving practices have 

changed in our congregation as in many other churches. 

In those first years, Karl also tracked all of the giving 

records by hand, using a carbonless copy system. 

Individuals could be given a copy of their giving to date 

during the year and also receive an end of year record for tax 

preparation. A hard copy was kept at the church. Nowadays 

Karl updates gifts on a computer database kept on the 

church office computer, although if you ask him about 

computers he may let you in on a well-known secretðheôs 

not fond of them! 

Karl accepted the volunteer position because he wanted to 

support the ministry of the congregation and it was a good 

fit with his own work schedule. He 

stayed after church on Sundays to count 

the offerings and later recorded the 

individual gifts at home. The next day 

during his lunch break he would walk 

across the street from his work at the 

post office to the bank and make the 

weekly deposit. 

The work requires a great degree of 

responsibility and discretion. Even so, 

Karl finds inspiration in his tasks. He is 

moved by the faithful support of so 

many individuals who give in great and 

small ways. Many view their giving as a spiritual practice, 

an important part of their worship. He makes no judgments 

or comparisons based on information he keeps. ñEveryoneôs 

situation is different,ò Karl is quick to remind.  

Karl has added his own personal influence to his ministry. 

An avid recycler, he has long worked to reduce the amount 

of paper he uses in his volunteer work. Do you still use 

envelopes for your giving? Karl makes a point to return 

those to you so that the envelopes can be reused. A review 

of the careful records he keeps will often find them kept on 

repurposed paper. Itôs a balance of good financial 

stewardship as well as Karlôs commitment to reduce waste 

in his own life. 

Continued on page 2 
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01/27    General Fund ................................ $1914.00 

02/03    General Fund ................................ $1854.00 

02/10    General Fund ................................ $  612.00 

02/17    General Fund ................................ $1684.11 

02/24    General Fund ................................ $1045.25               

*To meet 2013ôs budgeted General Offering income,  

weekly General Fund giving must average $1538.46. 

Spirit Sightings 
AN UPDATE FROM OUR REGIONAL MINISTER, REV. SANDY MESSICK 

For several years Karl has gently reminded the church council that 

although he is willing to continue volunteering as the churchôs 

Financial Recording Secretary, it might be wise for them to look 

for someone to work with him and learn the details of the position. 

He has developed a system that works well for him, yet Karl is 

sure that a new volunteer will find ways to adapt the ministry to 

changing situations. 

This Spring the Council is asking the Nominating Team to find a 

volunteer to take on the role of Financial Recording Secretary. 

Karl is very willing to share his knowledge of the role, perhaps 

even partnering with the new volunteer as they learn the scope of 

the position. It may even take two people to fill his shoes! 

If you would like to learn more about volunteering with FCC, 

contact Pastor Nancy or a Church Council member (Robin Crabb, 

Ray Smith, Carole Stewart, Barbara Stroud, or Katie Sutliff). To 

learn more about the role of Financial Recording Secretary, just 

ask Karl.  He would love to share his wisdom. 

Volunteer Spotlight 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1 

As many of you know, I completed the 33 rounds of radiation treatment this week. Hallelujah! I have officially completed 

the course of treatment that followed my diagnosis of breast cancer last August, which included surgery, chemotherapy, 

and then radiation. Now itôs back to normal. Of course, normal isnôt normal anymore. I take a pill everyday that will inhibit 

estrogen production and hopefully reduce even further the chances of recurrence, and I will do that every day for the 

next 5 years or so. Every 6 months I will have a scan to make sure the cancer hasnôt returned. And I will forever have the 

possibility of recurrence in the back of my mind, if not on the front burner. Life has a new sense of uncertainty and 

fragility. Thatôs all part of the new normal. Of course, life has always contained uncertainty and has always been fragile; 

Iôve just been reminded of it in a way I canôt ignore.   

So how do I live into this new normal?  What are the learnings and gifts from this journey that I take into the new normal? 

There is an element of fear that I suspect will lessen over time but never completely go away. But even more, there is an 

element of faith that I hope, and intend, will grow ever stronger and deeper over time. With the sense of fragility and 

uncertainty, there has also been a sharpened sense of gratitude: for each day and the possibilities and promise it brings, 

for the loved ones that surround me and allow me to love them in return, for the gifts of grace that are all around if we 

only have eyes to see and hearts to receive, for the presence of Spirit that upholds and sustains, for the ability to be a 

blessing in the world. Truly grace abounds, but in order to recognize the blessings, Iôm learning to slow down, be mindful, 

and pay attention rather than rushing through life from one thing to another. Iôm still working on this, of course. I suspect 

it will be a lifelong practice of practicing. Still, when I am paying attention in the moment, I am more aware of the beauty 

and less overwhelmed by the uncertainty of life. Perhaps most importantly, I am learning, and re-learning to trust in 

Godôs grace and goodness to carry me through the challenges. Iôve always done this to some degree. Iôm learning to live 

it more. 

After the euphoria the other day of completing the final radiation treatment I experienced a moment of fear. I realized 

that, for the most part, the doctors had done what they could do. They had removed the cancer they could see, and then 

chemoed and radiated my body to remove the cancer they couldnôt see but might still be present.  They had prescribed a 

course of action for the future to keep an eye on things. They had done what they could do.  And I had done what I could 

do.  What if itôs not enough? I had a moment of fear. But then, again, faith spoke up. Wherever the river of life should 

carry me, this experience has already assured me: In Godôs arms I am held and safe.  And it is more than enough. 
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Flowering of the Cross 
Each year, visitors to FCC Puyallupôs Easter Worship are invited to bring with them 

blooming flowers and budding greens from their home gardens.  During the service, these 

newborn signs of the coming spring are placed on an empty cross in celebration of the 

empty tomb and the risen Christ.  Alleluia!  He is risen!  Christ is risen, indeed!  No blooms 

in your yard?  No worriesðthere will be plenty for everyone to join in the joy of Easter. 

Flowering the Cross in 2012 

ñNew York State Assemblyman, Assistant Secretary of the Navy, New 

York City Police Commissioner, Governor of New York, Vice President 

and, at forty-two, the youngest President everðin his own words, 

Theodore Roosevelt ñrose like a rocket.ò He was also a cowboy, a 

soldier, a historian, an intrepid explorer, and an unsurpassed 

environmentalistðall in all, perhaps the most accomplished Chief 

Executive in our nationôs history.  In Lion in the White House: A Life of 

Theodore Roosevelt, historian Aida Donald masterfully chronicles the 

life of this first modern president.  

TRôs accomplishments in office were immense.  As President, Roosevelt 

redesigned the office of Chief Executive and the workings of the 

Republican Party to meet the challenges of the new industrial economy. 

Believing that the emerging aristocracy of wealth represented a genuine 

threat to democracy, TR broke trusts to curb the rapacity of big business. 

He improved economic and social conditions for the average American. 

Roosevelt built the Panama Canal and engaged the country in world 

affairs, putting a temporary end to American isolationism. And he won 

the Nobel Peace Prize.  

Throughout his public career, TR fought valiantly to steer the GOP back 

to its noblest ideals as embodied by Abraham Lincoln. Alas, his hopes 

for his party were quashed by the GOPôs strong rightward turn in the 

years after he left office.  But his vision for America lives on.  In 

lapidary prose, this concise biography recounts the courageous life of 

one of the greatest leaders our nation has ever known.ò 

ðGoogle Books 

March Book Pick 
LION IN THE WHITE HOUSE:   
A LIFE OF THEODORE ROOSEVELT  

Next gathering: 7 pm Tuesday, March 5
th
 at 

Ericka Yanasakôs home, 1914 - 7th St. SW 

to discuss Honeymoon with my Brother  

by Franz Wisner  
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Maundy Thursday recalls the night when Jesus ate his last meal with friends.  Soon after, he would be betrayed and 

turned over to be beaten, ridiculed, and put to death for his radical ministry. 

Come for a brief service and a simple meal, and experience the story of Jesusô last days at 

traditional stations of the crossðwith a twistðtheyôll be designed and set up by you. 

What is a station?  One type of service we do at FCC involves moving around the 

worship space interacting with stations set up in advance that contain things to cause 

you to reflect, pray, worship, think, or participate in a ritual. These might be as 

simple as lighting a candle, reading a story, writing a prayer, adding a stone to a pile, 

watching a video loop, listening to a meditation, tasting fruit... and more.  If youôve never 

done this before, even better ï this could be the start of something...  

Bring your own station  
Maundy Thursday, March 28, 2013 at 6 pm  

What do I do?  Look over the 14 traditional stations of 

the cross below, based on scripture relating the story of 

Holy Week. Read the passages in the narthex or your 

Bible, then sign up in the narthex to design the station that 

sparks your creativity.  Create something self contained 

for people to visitði.e. it has things people can engage 

with without you having to be there to explain it.  So print 

out any instructions needed, then add things to look at, 

read, activities, small rituals, food for thought... 

When will it be set up?  Weôll be setting up stations on 

ðWednesday, March 27th from 6 -7:30 pmð  

ðThursday, March 28th from 9 am-1 pm & 5-5:30 pmð   

Just bring your supplies and we will allocate you a space.  

Whatôs it all look like? Weôll start with a short gathering, 

then everyone will interact with the stations for as long as 

they like.  Then weôll share a meal.  Itôs that simple. 

Iôm not sure I can do anything up to standard.  Please 

donôt be shy or think what you do wonôt be good enough.  

It can be really simple.  Just work with an idea.  We value 

creativity, participation, and risk, so go for it. 

I need help!  If you want to bounce your idea off 

someone or need something to make your station, call or 

e-mail Worship Chair Robin Crabb to get help. 

Do I need to let you know what Iôm doing?  No.  We 

like the element of surpriseðjust show up and set up. 

Can I come if I havenôt made a station?  Of course 
everyone is  welcome whether or not you have done a 

station.  But if we all think that way it may be a very short 

service!  Please do come to support and experience the 

creativity of your church family. 

First Station 
Jesus Prays in the Garden 
Luke 23:39-42, 45-46 

Second Station  
Jesus is Betrayed by Judas 
Matthew 26:47b-49 

Third Station  
Jesus Is Condemned to Death 
Mark 14:55-65 

Fourth Station  
Jesus Is Denied by Peter 
Mark 14:66-72 

Fifth Station  
Jesus Is Judged by Pilate 
Mark 15:1b-15 

Sixth Station  
Jesus Is Scourged & Crowned 
with Thorns 
Mark 15:16-20 

Seventh Station  
Jesus Carries His Cross 
Mark 15:20 

Eighth Station  
Jesus Is Helped by Simon of 
Cyrene 
Mark 15:20-21 

Ninth Station  
Jesus Encounters the Women 
of Jerusalem 
Luke 23:27-31 

Tenth Station  
Jesus Is Crucified 
Mark 15:22-26 

Eleventh Station  
Jesus Promises to Share His Reign  
with a Thief 
Luke 23:39-43 

Twelfth Station  
Jesus Is on the Cross with His  
Mother and Disciple Below 
John 19:25-27 

Thirteenth Station  
Jesus Dies on the Cross 
Mark 15:33-37 

Fourteenth Station  
Jesus Is Placed in the Tomb 
Mark 15:46  


